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File No. : (6)016.21eng

Lutheran School for the Deaf Parents’ Notice (2021/2022)
Re: Arrangement of Special Vacation in 2021/22 School Year

Dear Parents,

Hong Kong's fifth wave of COVID-19 epidemic is very severe now, with the

number of confirmed cases hitting record high. The Government will act in a
comprehensive and decisive way to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection.
The Chief Executive announced on 22 February 2022 that the Government will adjust
the summer vacation arrangement of all schools in the current school year by
bringing forward the holidays from July / August to March / April so that resources
from all sectors can be concentrated to achieve the target of dynamic zero infection.

In accordance with the arrangement announced by the Education Bureau on 28
February 2022, our school will adjust the school calendar for this school year. Our
school will start the “special vacation” from 8 March 2022 (Tuesday) to 18 April
2022 (Monday). Our students will attend classes as usual from 19 April 2022
(Tuesday). The class mode will be announced through our school website or
broadcast message in this mid-April. Parents are advised to pay attention to it.

During the special vacation, unlike the time when online lessons are conducted,
our school will not keep our campus open. To reduce the risk of infection, parents
should keep their children staying at home as far as possible during the special
vacation. If parents need to go to the school to collect supplies, they must call our
school to make an appointment and follow the “Vaccine Pass™ arrangement.

Our school will keep the school campus clean and hygienic all the time and is
required to continue to strictly observe the health measures as stipulated in the
“Health Protection Measures for Schools” issued by the EDB and the “Health Advice
to Schools for the Prevention of COVID-19” issued by the Centre for Health
Protection.

The updated school calendar for the 2™ term is attached for parents' reference. If

you have any enquiries, please contact the class teacher.

School Office
3/3/2022



